
 COLORADO RIVERFRONT COMMISSION 

245-0045 

 

Urban Trails Committee 

Minutes 

September 10, 2002 

 

 

Call to Order 

 

Meeting was called to order at 7:35pm by co-chair, Robert Traylor.  Those present from the 

Committee were: 

 

 Robert Traylor    Birgit Bostelman 

Tim Fry    Janet Hollingsworth  

 Diana Cort    Walid Bou-Matar 

Clark Rieves    Jamie Lummis 

Judy Craddock    

   

Also present were Jody Kliska, George Miller, Shawn Cooper and Michele Rohrbach.   

 

Approval of Minutes 

 

Members informed Michele that they didn’t receive minutes and agenda via email.  She was 

unaware that there was a problem and will re-email in the morning. 

 

Announcements 

 

Will meet at 544 Rood, first floor at 7:00pm next month. 

 

Jamie to attend RFC meeting.  

 

Introduced Walid as new UTC member. 

 

There were no further announcements. 

 

Old Business  

 

Robert talked about Schlumberger building at 22 ½ Road.  Robert asked for and easement along 

Ranchman’s ditch.  Planner called Robert and Robert directed him to call the City.  Jamie and 

Robert suggested if not on map to call the City and find out what they want.  Jamie mentioned 

the City currently doesn’t have standards for the canal trails. 

 

Preliminary Route – Jamie said he spoke with Greg Strong today.  He wants to see agreement.  

Greg said they are in discussion with Maxwell about property south (along to the golf course) of 

canal.  Developer understands easement but wants to move easement.  Greg is reluctant to do 



anything with this property while sale is pending.  Greg will review agreement with Board and 

then they will get back to UTC. 

 

Further discussed what will happen if and when property is developed.  Jody said easement is 

already dedicated, has been since 1996.  Members want to scratch something in and will move it 

if necessary.    

 

Jamie said Greg brought up Trails West and Renaissance properties and stated City gave back to 

developer.  Shawn thinks City owns the tracks.  Jamie will call Kathy at Community 

Development. 

 

Robert said he talked with Jim Grisier and Dan Wilson.  Jim said north side would be better.  

Robert proposed doing tour.  Canal Company wants 30 feet.  Dan wants to see what everyone is 

talking about.  Dan kept calling but not getting return call.  Robert suggested just picking a date 

and schedule tour.  Several UTC members said they’d like to go to check it out.  Robert will call 

Dan and get something going.  Jamie talked about taking digital pictures.  Talked about getting 

aerials.  Jamie wants to see same agreement with GVIC as with Redlands. 

 

Property Trade – Tim talked about Innis property and land trade.  Has a call into Doug Jones. 

 

Outreach/Public Awareness – Judy said her attempt at Tour of the Valley wasn’t real great.  

Becky Jesson really wants UTC to be involved next year.  Judy said Ken agreed to help with 

routes, etc.  Judy said she did get informal input while riding with different riders. 

 

Robert said he couldn’t believe how the riders were riding all over the place and in different 

directions.  Talked about doing PSA to get the word out and educate the public on how to ride in 

traffic. 

 

There was no further old business. 

 

New Business 

 

There was no new business. 

 

Public Comment 

 

George brought information on 29 Road.  Reviewed map George passed out.  Jamie talked about 

Monument Valley 6 and that an activated flashing light is being installed on the 16
th

.  Wingate 

Principal commends George for his efforts. 

 

Jody talked about map she brought.  Ken has been working with Ken Simms and revising UTC 

Master Plan.  Keith Fife and Ken Simms have questions in purple boxes.  Have highlighted 

changes.  Will be on agenda next month. 

 

Shawn spoke about area he and Ken worked on.  He talked about noting canals on north or south 

side – specific side may not work so should just identify.  He said he was late because he was 

attending meeting UTC members needed to attend.  The City is hosting several strategic 



meetings with comments due by the 27
th

.  Robert thinks should have a meeting to gather 

comments.  Jamie said Outreach should email schedule to all members and they can email onto 

others.  Shawn thinks it’s really important for everyone to try and attend to voice an opinion. 

 

Shawn and Clark have been working on Mira Monte closing. 

 

There was no further public comment. 

 

Adjournment - Meeting adjourned at 9:05pm. 


